PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 20, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Barbara Timberman, Clerk

Patricia Treharne, Member
Robert Rose, Member


Ben Click, Member: attended by phone
MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief

Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Rick Maggard
Engineer, Dominic Garcia

Jim Daulton



Kris Jordan
Caleb Garcia

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Branden Mohler
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen


Linda Welsch


Len Friedlund

Bob Timberman
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.
SWEAR IN TWO NEW BOARD MEMBERS:
Chairman Drinen administered the oath of office to Robert Rose and Patricia Treharne.  
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

Chairman Drinen explained to everyone that he would swear in the two new board members before we continue on with the meeting.  Chairman Drinen explained that the board needed to appoint a new clerk.  
Chairman Drinen then went on to explain the duties of the clerk and that one of the most important jobs of the clerk is to serve on the local PSPRS board.  Chairman Drinen asked the board members who would like to be the clerk of the board.  Member Timberman indicated that she would be willing to take on the job if no one else thought they were more qualified to take it.  Member Rose, member Treharne and member Click all declined the clerks job.
Chairman Drinen stated "Congratulations Barbara you are the new clerk of the board."

Chairman Drinen stated "We will also need to vote to approve the financials.  At AFDA they kept telling us that we have to vote to approve the expenditures each month even though we have already approved the budget."

Chairman Drinen stated "I will need all board members to remain after the board meeting so I can get your signatures on a new signature sheet for the County Treasurer and Chase Bank.  This is needed so that the banks know who the signers are on our accounts, since we have new board members on the board.  I will be notarizing your signatures and then I will go to a notary and get mine notarized and the office manager can give the new signature sheets to the appropriate parties."
ROLL CALL OF DISTRICT BOARD:   Affirm Quorum.
Roll call of current and new board members.  Quorum was confirmed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:                                                                                                     Chairman Drinen asked the board if there were any corrections to the minutes of the last board meeting.  Clerk Timberman found an error on page 2 of December minutes.  Office manager instructed to fix page 2 of December minutes.  The minutes for December 16, 2014 were approved as corrected.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  DECEMBER EXPENDITURES:
Chief Welsch stated "Our actual income to date is 54 per cent.  We have a couple areas where we are overspent but they should catch up; workers compensation we under estimated, under professional services and subscriptions on page 2 of 3 we are 85% because we paid for the audit and we had an increase in our ambulance revenue so our cost for billing went up slightly so that took the operational categories up to 59.27% and under capital expenditures our health reimbursement account is 24% spent but other than these exceptions everything else is running right down the middle."
Chairman Drinen asked "Is there a motion to approve the December financials?"

Member Treharne stated "I move to approve the December financials."
Chairman Drinen asked "Do I have a second?"

Member Rose stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Any further discussion?  Not hearing any I will call the question.  All those in favor of the motion signify by stating Aye, and against the motion signify by stating Nay.  Motion passed unanimously."

Ayes:  
5


Nays:
0
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  DECEMBER 2014:
In December we charged out $9,608.67 in ambulance billing, we received $9,455.86 in payments which gives us a year to date figure in ambulance revenue of $108,095.25.  Resident subsidy for December was $4,074.37 which gives us a year to date figure of $15,287.64 in resident subsidies.  The aging report in December was $43,809.80.  Ambulance claims in collections are at $21,918.46.  
We received $2,000.00 in December for out of district payments, with a year to date figure of $12,141.79 in out of district payments in 2014.  We currently have $7,856.71 in out of district claims in collections.

B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  DECEMBER 2014
In December we had 18 medical calls, 7 fire calls and 3 special duty calls which gave us a total of 28 calls for the month.  We had 2 patient encounters in the med room which brings our total for the month to 30.  We did 8 transports in December and transported 8 individuals to the hospital.  There were 17 calls inside the district or 61% and there were 11 out of district calls or 39%.  We had a total of 513 toned calls for the year with 159 med room encounters which brings our total for the year to 672 calls.
C.  UPDATE ON T.PERRY PSPRS APPLICATION:

Office manager Ball explained to the board that all of firefighter Perry's paperwork has been turned in, it has passed the legal department and they should be reviewing that application on February 10th when the PSPRS board meets in Phoenix.  The individual that we have been working with stated that everything looked good and if the application is approved it will begin to pay in February.
Chief Welsch stated "Firefighter Perry's last work day is January 31, 2015.  We held a promotional examination to see who would be filling that spot and reserve Branden Mohler was first on the list by a huge margin and his first day will be February 5, 2015.  Congratulations to Branden."
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

Chief Welsch stated "Nothing really exceptional in responses but I wanted to bring you up to speed on the health insurance.  I did sign the health insurance contract for this year we have a 6% decrease in our insurance costs for 2015.  Also the Fendley group that sells us our insurance is writing a federally mandated health reimbursement account procedure that we currently do not have.  So he is using our MOU to fill in the blanks on that, there have been a couple of other issues that have come up while we were discussing the health reimbursement account.  Our MOU states that if you go out of network that we will not reimburse that expense; Mr. Fendley thinks that this statement may be against the law and he is checking into the legality issues.  We do have the statement in the MOU that if you have to go out of network for treatment that you can come before the board of directors and appeal your case and get a variance for that treatment.  So we will see what he comes up with and go from there."

Chief Welsch continued "The generator, which we thought was completely dead, has been repaired by the C Shift crew.  It had a blown water pump and a leaking drain valve; they put it back together and it is running but it doesn't generate much electricity.  We are hoping that it will work until we get approved for the grant that Linda is currently writing.  We are keeping our fingers crossed that this grant will come thru.  Ambulance 82, the second out ambulance, is the older of our 2 ambulances and is becoming increasingly unreliable.  It has been in the repair shop 3 times in the last month, we are probably going to be coming to the board for approval to lease/purchase a new ambulance in the next year.  I hate to do it but I don't think A82 is going to be reliable enough for us to save the money to buy a new ambulance."

B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch stated "The legislature has just gone back as of today; they have 533 bills that they are looking at.  I will send out the email updates to everyone."

C.  AFDA Update:  

Chief Welsch stated "AFDA will be sending out a Friday legislative report as well as the weekly update.  
I will need the new board members email addresses so I can send you those reports."

Chief Welsch stated "Thank you again to C shift for getting the generator working again.  This way maybe we can make it over the hump until we can get a new generator."

D.  RESOLUTION 2015-01:  GOVENOR'S OFFICE OF HIGHWAY SAFETY

Chief Welsch stated "Every year when we apply for the Governor's Office of Highway Safety grant we are required to have a resolution stating that if we receive the grant that the board will accept the grant funds when they become available.  The last grant got us the diesel powered light tower with generator that is sitting outside the back door.  I just need a motion to adopted resolution 2015-01."
Chairman Drinen asked "Do we have a motion to adopt Resolution 2015-01?"

Clerk Timberman stated "I move that we adopt Resolution 2015-01."

Chairman Drinen stated "Do I have a second?"

Member Rose stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any further discussion?  Hearing none I will call the question.  All those in favor of the motion say Aye; all those opposed say Nay.  Motion passed unanimously."
Ayes:
5


Nays:
0
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
Amended Budget - Chief
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Len Friedlund stated "Until twenty minutes ago I was the acting head of the local PSPRS board, so I will need a few minutes with Barbara to do a turn over which will take about a half hour.  I think that the Chairman of the board should be at that meeting also, can we meet at your house after the meeting to do that."
Chairman Drinen stated "I will be glad to do that and we can meet after the meeting."

Len Friedlund stated "I will meet you over there after the board meeting.  Also at my Neighborhood Watch meeting February 18th at 6:30 PM the County Public Works Department will be here discussing the resurfacing of lower Pinewood Boulevard and the repairing of the bridge over Munds Canyon.  So if you would like that information please come to the meeting."
Chairman Drinen thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting.
NEXT MEETING: February 16, 2015 at 3 PM
The meeting adjourned at 3:21PM

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________



       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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